Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,

Welcome new and old to the beginning of the school year! We hope you enjoyed the holidays and have returned full of ideas and enthusiasm for our new school topic: Why do we need rules? If you have any resources you think will be useful and you are happy for them to come in, please make sure that they are named.
On the back you will find information on what will be studied within the individual subjects. These do change from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.
Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

English homework will be given out on Tuesday and due in the following Monday. Spellings will be given on a Wednesday on a handwriting sheet to be completed, returned and tested the following Wednesday. All children in class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. This will also be checked each Friday and will contribute towards their Book Quest certificates. Maths homework is given on a Friday and needs to be handed in the following Thursday. Children will take part in the 99 Club each week where they are using their times tables knowledge. Any additional work you choose to do at home on this would be appreciated. From time to time, whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. A description of the homework given will usually be put on the class page of the website with spare resources on the notice board in the classroom.
Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

Yours sincerely,   

Emma Cunningham and Fran Ferguson
Class teachers

	English

We will be undertaking a unit on persuasive writing which will include analysing and writing a leaflet, responding to formal letters and taking part in a debate. This will be linked to our science topic. MB 

	Maths
We will be focussing on number and place value, looking at ordering, comparing and rounding numbers up to 1 or 10 million. We will also look at negative numbers and Roman numerals. Then we will move on to formal methods of addition and subtraction.
MB
	RE
We are focussing on Christianity with our theme being: Belong, Belief and Behaviour. We will look at the Ten Commandments, Jesus as a role model for Christians and key Christian values.
MB SMSC


	History

We will be looking at how civil and criminal law have developed through the ages going from the Magna Carta to the role of the Houses of Lords and Parliament. We will also look at key figures and how they have influenced changes in laws including Rosa Parks. SMSC MB
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	Physical Education

Hockey: We will take part in a wide variety of games and activities which will enable us to practise and improve skills including passing, shooting and making tactical decisions.
Tag rugby: We will be focussing on skills of passing, running with the ball and applying tactics to select the best ways to attack and defend. We will also evaluate our performances.
MB

	
	PSHE

Our topic is Being Me in My World. We will identify goals for the year ahead and express fears and worries about the future. We will look at the universal rights for all children and how our actions affect other people locally and globally.
MB SMSC

	

	Science 

 Our topic will focus on living things and their environment and look at the process of reproduction and the life cycles of plants, mammals, amphibians, insects and birds.
SMSC
	French
We will be covering a range of spelling and grammar rules while reading stories and learning to orally present information about ourselves.
SMSC
	Music
We are looking at graphic scores, melodies and rhythm using our voices and bodies. SMSC

	DT
We will be undertaking a project to design and sew a pouch to hold a personal object; learning appropriate stitches and properties of materials to make our project successful.

	Computing

We will be deepening and extending our knowledge of algorithms, programming and computational thinking by problem solving and codebreaking. We will then create algorithms for drawing geometrical shapes and code these into scratch. MB



